
4 May 2022 
Term 2   Week 1 
 
Tena Koutou Parents, Caregivers & Whanau, 
 
Welcome back to school for Term 2. 
We are looking forward to a more settled term 
now that the Omicron outbreak has settled 
down. It is important for all our students to be 
back in a regular routine of being at school 
every day so we will be focusing on attendance 
this term and following up on any unjustified 
absences. 
There are many things happening during the 
term so please make sure you are watching out 
for the newsletter every Wednesday so you can 
keep informed. 
Matua Tom is away this week so if you have 
any queries please contact school and speak 
with either Whaea Losaria or Whaea Heather. 
 
Modular Classrooms.   
The construction area, while on school 
grounds, technically belongs to the BuiltSmart 
company until the work is completed and 
officially handed over to school.   
We therefore advise all students, staff and 
community members to please stay out of the 
area while work is still taking place.   
Details of the classrooms official opening will be 
given at a later date. 
 
Carpark. 
We have had incidences of cars dropping 
students off in the morning and leaving the 
school carpark at speed. This is extremely 
unsafe with all the students coming onto the 
school grounds at this time so can we please 
ask everyone to keep their speed right down. 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL LUNCHES: 
 

The school lunches that are provided free 
of charge for all students if they would 
like them continue to be available for your 
child. There is a new, nutritious and 
exciting menu for them to try.  
 

 

TERM 2 ACTIVITIES  
Exciting activities are planned this term 
for your child to participate in.   
Their attendance is vital for them to be 
involved in these fun filled activities.  
 

Sports news:   
 

Basketball: 
Basketball starts next week – 
Juniors on Tuesday evenings and 
Seniors on Friday evenings. 
Draw to follow. 
 

Netball: 
Netball starts on 11 June. 
 

Please make sure your childs permission 
slip is returned ASAP so they are able to 
play and a reminder that the fees need to 
be paid. It is fine to pay these off in 
instalments.   

School Uniform: 
A reminder that students must be wearing the 
correct uniform every day. 
During the winter months it continues to be 
shorts only for the boys, the girls can wear 
plain black tights or leggings under their 
skorts or shorts. 
There is a new delivery of hoodies and 
jackets available at the school office if you 
require these.They are priced at $65. 
 
  To all our amazing mums on Sunday - 


